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TO: Town Council 
FROM: J.D. Wise, Economic Development Director 
DATE: March 14, 2024 
RE: Work Session to Discuss Managed Load & Delivery Program 

 
Summary 
At the October 17, 2024 regular Town Council Meeting, Staff received direction from Council to explore 
development of a comprehensive food and beverage logistics and delivery program for the Village 
Center. On October 30, 2024, the Town issued a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) to identify qualified 
firms capable of providing such services and soliciting proposals for developing such a program. 106 
West Logistics (106W) was selected through the RFQ process and is well qualified to provide such 
services. They have developed a comprehensive three-year program proposal which is included in 
Exhibit A. 
 
Staff anticipated approaching TMVOA for their support in funding this program, however, at this 
juncture there is little certainty that a funding request would be approved by the TMVOA board. 
 
Due to the important nature of this program, staff is seeking direction from council on their desire to 
move forward under a different funding structure.  
 
 
Attachments:  
 

• Exhibit A: Program proposal and budget (this material is addressed to TMVOA as it was 
originally planned to be submitted to TMVOA board) 

 
Background 
The need for a comprehensive managed load and delivery program is two-fold. As discussed in previous 
meetings, there is currently no coordination of the delivery of goods in Mountain Village, resulting in a 
disjointed and inefficient delivery process. Under the current system, each distributor is responsible for 
delivering their goods to their individual customers. This results in the large distributors each utilizing 
their own utility vehicle to move goods throughout the plazas, causes congestion in designated Town 
loading areas, and leads to a less than desirable experience for pedestrians in the Village Center.  
 
Furthermore, with planned future development, particularly the Four Seasons and Six Senses hotel 
projects, these impacts will certainly be exacerbated. A managed load and delivery program would not 
only improve upon current impacts in the Village Center but would allow the Town to be proactive in 
relieving some of the pressures that will come with large scale development, resulting in a better overall 
experience for the public.  
 
As outlined above, 106 West Logistics (106W) was selected through and RFQ process to develop a 
proposal for a managed and comprehensive delivery logistics program in the Village Center. They have 
been working behind the scenes to evaluate current loading dock infrastructure, work with community 
partners, including the Madeline Hotel, and understand the desire of distributors to participate in a 
comprehensive program.  
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While there are many details to work through in the pre-program planning phase, 106W is confident 
that they can deliver on providing a program that will greatly improve the way in which goods are being 
moved throughout the community by managing and scheduling distributor delivery times, offloading 
goods onto small, electric utility vehicles, and ensuring that public loading facilities are being used in the 
manner they were designed. Additionally, this program proposal includes the necessary equipment and 
staffing to manage the transfer of trash and recycling material to the Town’s transfer building, currently 
managed by Bruin Waste Management.  
 
Program Implementation and Budget 
106W is proposing a 3-year not-to-exceed program budget which is included in Exhibit A and assumes 
the following considerations:  
 - This budget anticipates up to 5-months of pre-pilot planning with a program rollout  
  of late summer 2025.  

- It is assumed that the first year of the program would be considered a “pilot phase” with 
voluntary participation of distributors. 106W has received strong interest and verbal 
commitment from several distributors that they would participate in the pilot phase of 
the program, as indicated in their proposal. 

- Assuming the pilot program goes well, it’s anticipated that the Town would support full 
implementation by evaluating any necessary ordinances and enforcement mechanisms 
that would encourage participation by all distributors doing business in the Village 
Center. This has been a key to program success in peer communities.  

- While this budget outlines the full program cost, peer communities have imposed 
various fee mechanisms that offset program costs and recognize the savings being 
realized by the distributors. The Town could consider a “dock fee” or similar that could 
be implemented in a tiered manner based on the size/volume of goods being delivered.   

- It’s worth noting that the Town does not anticipate a fee structure that would include 
local businesses participating in the funding of the program. 

 
TMVOA Participation 
In development of the program proposal, the Town and 106W jointly presented a program overview to 
the TMVOA Board of Directors at their February meeting, which was received positively. The Town 
planned to formally request TMVOA funding for the implementation of a three-year program at their 
March Board of Directors meeting, anticipating that this program could help TMVOA in their mission to 
support the business community and enhance the resident and visitor experience. TMVOA staff 
informed the Town that they are working with the board to develop a more comprehensive approach to 
funding community projects and are not ready to consider funding for this program at this time.  
 
Program Timing and Staff Direction 
In considering the needs for an improved load and delivery program outlined above, Staff feels that time 
is of the essence in moving forward with a pilot program. As such, Staff is seeking direction from council 
on their desire to consider alternative funding mechanisms, including the potential of a supplemental 
appropriation to the 2025 budget. Additionally, Town could continue to work with TMVOA to either 
align on the need and desire to fund this program, or collaborate on other capital projects that have 
joint support, potentially freeing up funds that could be reallocated to this program.  
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TMVOA: 
 
​ Please consider this as a supplement to the Town of Mountain Village’s Request for 
Qualifications for a Food and Beverage Logistics and Delivery Pilot Program (“RFQ”).  
 

The Town of Mountain Village (“TMV”) believes 106West Logistics is uniquely 
qualified to perform the desired scope of work set forth in the RFQ and is confident they can 
meet the project deliverables, assist TMV and TMVOA with our immediate, short-term, and 
long-term goals regarding food and beverage logistics and delivery and materials management 
within the Village Center, and provide a world-class experience.  

 
Exhibit 1 is a 36-month not to exceed budget outlined in 12-month increments. 
 
Using the relationships 106West earned and established through their ongoing Town of 

Vail (“TOV”) and the Town of Breckenridge (“TOB”) programs, several distributors have 
provided written interest and acceptance to join the TMV Load and Delivery Pilot program. 
Please see Exhibit 2. 

 
Finally, Exhibit 3 contains testimonials from local business owners in TOV and TOB, 

highlighting the various benefits 106West’s programs and services bring to their respective 
communities. 

 
We would also like to note that the Teton Village Association (“TVA”) in Jackson Hole, 

WY recently partnered with 106West to provide its services to Teton Village starting in 2025. 
This is particularly relevant to TMVOA due to the similarity in size and scope, as Teton Village 
is a direct market comparable.  

 
On behalf of TMV, we request that TMVOA fund the entirety of the pilot program and an 

additional two years per the attached 36-month budget.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity, and we look forward to hearing from you.   

 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​  
Kind Regards, 
 
Paul Wisor________________________​ ​ Kolby Ward ________________________ 
Town Manager​ ​ ​ ​ ​ VP Business Development - Telluride 
Town of Mountain Village​ ​ ​ ​ 106West Logistics​ ​ ​ ​
​ ​ ​  
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EXHIBIT 1 
 

36-Month Not To Exceed Budget 
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EXHIBIT 2 

 
Food and Beverage Distributor Letters of Acceptance 

 
 

 
“Shamrock Foods is on board to partner with 106West Logistics for the Mountain Village pilot 
program. We prefer to be added to the pilot program at the onset.” 

 
-​ Mike Hammon Jahn, Regional Sales Manager of Mountain Region, Shamrock Foods 

 

 
“The 106West Teams are helpful and always easy to work with. Southern Glazer’s Wine and 
Spirits is looking forward to working with 106West in Telluride Mountain Village.” 
 

-​ Ian Schoepp, Director of Logistics, Southern Glazer’s Wine and Spirit 
 

 
“Republic National Distributing Company will participate in the load and delivery program in 
Telluride Mountain Village. Our partnership with the 106West Team in Vail, Colorado, has 
been outstanding. 

 
Not only has this program allowed us to reduce the number of vehicles we send up I-70 from 
Denver each week, but it has also improved the experiences of both the people who live in Vail 
and visitors from across the country, with fewer diesel emissions and delivery trucks on city 
streets. A true win for everyone!” 
 

-​ Jeremy Davis, Transportation Director, Republic National Distributing Company 
 

 
“After speaking with another distributor who has been working with the 106West Team, High 
County Beverage is excited about the opportunity to join the Telluride Mountain Village pilot 
program. The other distributor had nothing but good things to say about 106West” 
 

-​ Cody Carlson, General Manager, High Country Beverage 
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EXHIBIT 3 
 

Local Business Owner Testimonials 
 
 

 
“I am writing to elaborate on the effectiveness, efficiency, and professionalism of 106West 
Logistics. As the Business Administrator for Sweet Basil and Mountain Standard restaurants, 
two very busy restaurants with a high volume of business, I would strongly recommend the 
services of 106West to any community that wishes to reduce the footprint of large trucks 
entering the village and increase the efficiency of product delivery.  

 
-​ Cathy Roach, Business Administrator, Sweet Basil/Mountain Standard, Vail, CO 

 

 
“As a longtime local, business owner, and former Mayor of Breckenridge, and on behalf of the 
entire team at Downstairs at Eric’s, I am thrilled to have 106West provide its services in our 
community. In just a few short months, we are seeing that their team is delivering on their 
promise of consistency and efficiency. Not to mention, our community loves seeing fewer 
delivery trucks in town.” 
 

-​ Eric Mamula, Owner & Restauranteur, Downstairs at Eric’s, Breckenridge, CO 
 

 
“As a local restauranteur in Breckenridge, I was excited when 106West services started here. 
The program has had a tremendous impact on the overall experience for locals and visitors in 
Vail Village, and I look forward to seeing the same thing happen again in Breckenridge. 
 

-​ Dick Carleton, Owner & Restauranteur, Hearthstone, Breckenridge, CO 
 

 
“I am the owner of Vendetta's restaurant and pizza bar in Vail Village and I am writing to 
express my support for 106West Logistics. At the onset of their program, I was very skeptical 
that they could handle the volumes my location demands. They have proven me wrong in 
every respect and I am more than impressed with their efficiency, their communication, and 
their attentive, trained, and responsive staff.  
 
If your town is thinking about using 106West for a food and beverage load and delivery 
program, I would encourage it!” 
 

-​ John “Popeye” Brennan, Owner, Vendettas, Vail, CO 
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